# UTAH STATE DIGEST

OFFICIAL NOTICES OF UTAH STATE GOVERNMENT Filed January 03, 2024, 12:00 a.m. through January 16, 2024, 11:59 p.m.

Number 2024-03 February 01, 2024

Sunnie Burningham, Managing Editor

The *Utah State Digest (Digest)* is an official noticing publication of the executive branch of Utah state government. The Office of Administrative Rules, part of the Department of Government Operations, produces the *Digest* under authority of Section 63G-3-402.

The Portable Document Format (PDF) version of the *Digest* is the official version. The PDF version of this issue is available at https://rules.utah.gov/. Any discrepancy between the PDF version and other versions will be resolved in favor of the PDF version.

Inquiries concerning the substance or applicability of an administrative rule that appears in the *Digest* should be addressed to the contact person for the rule. Questions about the *Digest* or the rulemaking process may be addressed to: Office of Administrative Rules, PO Box 141007, Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-1007, telephone 801-957-7110. Additional rulemaking information and electronic versions of all administrative rule publications are available at https://rules.utah.gov/.

The *Utah State Digest* summarizes the contents of the *Utah State Bulletin* of the same volume and issue number. The *Digest* is available by e-mail subscription or online. Visit https://rules.utah.gov/for additional information.

Office of Administrative Rules, Salt Lake City 84114

Unless otherwise noted, all information presented in this publication is in the public domain and may be reproduced, reprinted, and redistributed as desired. Materials incorporated by reference retain the copyright asserted by their respective authors. Citation to the source is requested.

Utah state digest.

Semimonthly.

1. Delegated legislation--Utah--Digests. I. Utah. Office of Administrative Rules.

KFU440.A73S7 348.792'025--DDC

85-643197

### **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

NOTICES OF PROPOSED RULES	1
AGRICULTURE AND FOOD	
Marketing and Development	
R65-1. Utah Apple Marketing Order	2
R65-5. Utah Red Tart and Sour Cherry Marketing Order	3
EDUCATION	
Administration	
R277-100. Definitions for Utah State Board of Education (Board) Rules	5
R277-111. Board Oversight Framework	6
R277-114. Corrective Action and Withdrawal or Reduction of Program Funds	8
R277-304. Teacher Preparation Programs	10
R277-716. Alternative Language Services for Utah Students	12
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES	
Population Health, Environmental Health	
R392-304. Artificial Swimming Lagoons	13
Insurance	
Administration	
R590-271. Data Reporting for Consumer Quality Comparison	15
Natural Resources	
Outdoor Recreation	
R650-102. Adjudicatory Proceedings	17
Wildlife Resources	
R657-13. Taking Fish and Crayfish	18
R657-33. Taking Bear	20
R657-51. Poaching-Reported Reward Permits	22
R657-62. Drawing Application Procedures	23
NOTICES OF CHANGES IN PROPOSED RULES	27
Public Safety	
Driver License	
R708-31. Ignition Interlock Systems	28
R708-48. Ignition Interlock System Program	30

i

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

FIVE-YEAR NOTICES OF REVIEW AND STATEMENTS OF CONTINUATION	33
Natural Resources	
Wildlife Resources	
R657-67. Utah Hunter Mentoring Program	33
HIGHER EDUCATION (UTAH BOARD OF)	
University of Utah, Museum of Natural History (Utah)	
R807-1. Curation of Collections from State Lands	34
NOTICES OF FIVE-YEAR EXPIRATIONS	35
Governor	
Office of Energy Development	
R362-5. Commercial Property Assessed Clean Energy (C-PACE), Administrative Rules	35
NOTICES OF RULE EFFECTIVE DATES	37

# NOTICES OF PROPOSED RULES

A state agency may file a **Proposed Rule** when it determines the need for a substantive change to an existing rule. With a **Notice of Proposed Rule**, an agency may create a new rule, amend an existing rule, repeal an existing rule, or repeal an existing rule and reenact a new rule. Filings received between <u>January 03, 2024, 12:00 a.m.</u>, and <u>January 16, 2024, 11:59 p.m.</u> are included in this, the <u>February 01, 2024</u>, issue of the *Utah State Digest*.

In this publication, each **PROPOSED RULE** is preceded by a **RULE ANALYSIS**. This analysis provides summary information about the **PROPOSED RULE** including the name of a contact person, anticipated cost impact of the rule, and legal cross-references.

The law requires that an agency accept public comment on **PROPOSED RULES** published in this issue of the *Utah State Digest* until at least March 04, 2024. The agency may accept comment beyond this date and will indicate the last day the agency will accept comment in the **RULE ANALYSIS**. The agency may also hold public hearings. Additionally, citizens or organizations may request the agency hold a hearing on a specific **PROPOSED RULE**. Section 63G-3-302 requires that a hearing request be received by the agency proposing the rule "in writing not more than 15 days after the publication date of the proposed rule."

From the end of the public comment period through May 31, 2024, the agency may notify the Office of Administrative Rules that it wants to make the **Proposed Rule** effective. The agency sets the effective date. The date may be no fewer than seven calendar days after the close of the public comment period nor more than 120 days after the publication date of this issue of the *Utah State Digest*. Alternatively, the agency may file a **Change in Proposed Rule** in response to comments received. If the Office of Administrative Rules does not receive a **Notice of Effective Date** or a **Change in Proposed Rule**, the **Proposed Rule** lapses.

The public, interest groups, and governmental agencies are invited to review and comment on **Proposed Rules**. Comment may be directed to the contact person identified on the **Rule Analysis** for each rule.

**PROPOSED RULES** are governed by Section 63G-3-301, Rule R15-2, and Sections R15-4-3, R15-4-4, R15-4-5a, R15-4-9, and R15-4-10.

The Proposed Rules Begin on the Following Page

1

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE			
TYPE OF FILING: Repeal and Reenact			
Rule or Section Number:	R65-1	Filing ID: 56278	

#### **Agency Information**

rigorio, inicinium	
1. Department:	Agriculture and Food
Agency:	Marketing and Development
Building:	TSOB South Bldg, Floor 2
Street address:	4315 S 2700 W
City, state and zip:	Taylorsville, UT 84129-2128
Mailing address:	PO Box 146500
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6500
Cantast navasna	

#### Contact persons:

Name:	Phone:	Email:
Kelly Pehrson	801- 982- 2200	kwpehrson@utah.gov
Amber Brown	385- 245- 5222	ambermbrown@utah.gov
Caroline Hargraves	801- 982- 2353	carolinehargraves@utah.gov

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R65-1. Utah Apple Marketing Order

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being repealed and reenacted because the rule revisions were more than 50% of this rule to align with the Rulewriting Manual for Utah and the changes needed to align with passed legislation in FY 2023.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

The repealed rule had information that was not relevant to the current order or relevant to the updated Subsection 4-2-103(3).

The reenacted rule has been updated to align with the Rulewriting Manual for Utah, aligns with legislation that was passed in 2023, and removes information that did not pertain to the marketing order.

#### **Fiscal Information**

### 5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

There is no anticipated cost to the state budget because the state is not involved with the marketing order and is clerical only.

#### B) Local governments:

Local governments are not involved in the marketing order and are not impacted by this rule.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule does not change the impact to small businesses because the changes are clerical and do not change assessment fees.

**D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

The proposed rule does not impact non-small businesses because the changes are clerical and do not change the assessment fees they have already been paying.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an agency):

This rule does not impact other persons because only producers pay the assessment fee.

**F)** Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

There are no compliance costs for affected persons because the assessment fee is not changing and there is not a compliance cost with this rule.

**G) Regulatory Impact Summary Table** (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### Regulatory Impact Table

Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0

Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Commissioner of the Department of Agriculture and Food, Craig Buttars, has reviewed and approved this regulatory impact analysis.

#### **Citation Information**

# 6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Subsection	Subsection	
4-2-103(1)(e)	4-2-103(1)(i)	

#### **Public Notice Information**

**8.** The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

### A) Comments will be accepted 03/04/2024 until:

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head or designee	Craig Buttars, Commissioner	Date:	01/09/2024
and title:			

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE			
TYPE OF FILING: Repeal and Reenact			
Rule or Section Number:	R65-5	Filing ID: 56279	

#### **Agency Information**

agency information			
1. Department:	Agricultu	ure and Food	
Agency:	Marketir	ng and Development	
Building:	TSOB S	outh Bldg, Floor 2	
Street address:	4315 S	2700 W	
City, state and zip:	Taylorsville, UT 84129-2128		
Mailing address:	PO Box 146500		
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6500		
Contact persons:			
Name:	Phone:	Email:	
Caroline Hargraves	801982 -2353	carolinehargraves@utah.gov	
Kelly Pehrson	801- kwpehrson@utah.gov 982- 2200		
Amber Brown	385- 245-	ambermbrown@utah.gov	

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R65-5. Utah Red Tart and Sour Cherry Marketing Order

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being repealed and reenacted because the rule revisions were more than 50% of the rule to align with the Rulewriting Manual for Utah and the changes needed to align with passed legislation in FY 2023.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

5222

The repealed rule had information that was not relevant to the current order or relevant to the updated Subsection 4-2-103(3).

The reenacted rule has been updated to align with the Rulewriting Manual for Utah, aligns with legislation that was passed in 2023, and removes information that did not pertain to the marketing order.

#### **Fiscal Information**

### 5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

There is no anticipated cost to the state budget because the state is not involved with the marketing order and is clerical only.

#### B) Local governments:

Local governments are not involved in the marketing order and are not impacted by this rule.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule does not change the impact on small businesses because the changes are clerical and do not change assessment fees.

**D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

The proposed rule does not impact non-small businesses because the changes are clerical and do not change the assessment fees they have already been paying.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an *agency*):

This rule does not impact other persons because only producers pay the assessment fee.

**F)** Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

There are no compliance costs for affected persons because the assessment fee is not changing and there is not a compliance cost with this rule.

**G) Regulatory Impact Summary Table** (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### **Regulatory Impact Table**

Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0

Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Commissioner of the Department of Agriculture and Food, Craig Buttars, has reviewed and approved this regulatory impact analysis.

#### **Citation Information**

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Subsection	Subsection	
4-2-103(1)(e)	4-2-103(1)(i)	

#### **Public Notice Information**

8. The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

A)	Comments	will b	e a	accepted	03/04/2024
unt	til:				

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head	Craig Buttars,	Date:	01/09/2024
or designee	Commissioner		
and title:			

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE				
TYPE OF FILING: Amendment				
Rule or Section Number:	R277-100	Filing ID: 56284		

#### Agency Information

igonoy information					
1. Department:	Education				
Agency:	Administration				
Building:	Board of Education				
Street address:	250 E 500 S				
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84111				
Mailing address:	PO Box 144200				
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4200				
Contact persons					

#### Contact persons:

Name:	Phone:	Email:
Angie Stallings	801- 538- 7830	angie.stallings@schools.utah. gov

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R277-100. Definitions for Utah State Board of Education (Board) Rules

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being updated to amend the definition of the term "monitoring" to align with the amendments to Rule R277-114, which creates the Utah State Board of Education (USBE) Oversight Framework.

(EDITOR'S NOTE: The proposed amendment to Rule R277-114 is under ID 56286 in this issue, February 1, 2024, of the Bulletin.)

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

The amendments specifically add a definition for the "Utah Schools Information Management System" (USIMS).

#### Fiscal Information

### 5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on state government revenues or expenditures.

There are no direct or measurable costs associated with clarifying the term "monitoring" or adding a definition for USIMS as described in Section 53E-3-518.

The changes help the Utah State Board of Education (USBE) clearly explain monitoring and oversight of educational programs.

#### B) Local governments:

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on local governments' revenues or expenditures.

The changes provide clarity for Local Education Agencies (LEAs) but do not add costs or savings for LEA budgets.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on small businesses' revenues or expenditures.

This only impacts USBE and LEAs.

### **D)** Non-small businesses ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

There are no non-small businesses in the industry in question, Elementary and Secondary Schools (North American Industry Classification System (NAICS) 611110). Because there are no non-small businesses, they do not account for any service delivery for Elementary and Secondary Schools. Therefore, non-small businesses are not expected to receive increased or decreased revenues per year. This proposed rule change is not expected to have any fiscal impact on non-small businesses' revenues or expenditures because there are no applicable non-small businesses, and it does not require any expenditures of, or generate revenue for non-small businesses.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an agency):

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on revenues or expenditures for persons other than small businesses, businesses, or local government entities.

This only affects USBE and LEAs.

**F)** Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

There are no compliance costs for affected persons.

There are no measurable costs associated with adding the definitions.

**G)** Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

Regulatory In	npact Table	•	
Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The State Superintendent of the Utah State Board of Education, Sydnee Dickson, has reviewed and approved this fiscal analysis.

#### Citation Information

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

ļ <del>-</del>	<u> </u>	
Article X,	Subsection	
Section 3	53E-3-401(4)	

#### **Public Notice Information**

8. The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

- 8		•				
	A)	Comments	will b	эе	accepted	03/04/2024
	unti	l:				

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head	Angie Stallings,	Date:	01/16/2024
or designee	Deputy		
and title:	Superintendent of		
	Policy		

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE				
TYPE OF FILING: New				
Rule or Section Number:	R277-111	Filing ID: 56285		

#### **Agency Information**

Agency information				
1. Department:	Education			
Agency:	Administration			
Building:	Board of	f Education		
Street address:	250 E 50	00 S		
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84111			
Mailing address:	PO Box 144200			
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4200			
Contact persons:				
Name:	Phone: Email:			
Angie Stallings	801- 538- 7830	angie.stallings@schools.utah. gov		

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R277-111. Board Oversight Framework

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being created to provide a Utah State Board of Education (USBE) oversight framework.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

This new rule is necessary to define minimum USBE oversight standards, including establishing an oversight framework for public education-related requirements which includes four categories of oversight.

#### **Fiscal Information**

### 5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on state government revenues or expenditures.

The new framework for oversight and monitoring gives guidelines for USBE to categorize programs but does not add any specific measurable costs to USBE budgets.

#### B) Local governments:

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on local governments' revenues or expenditures.

Local Education Agencies (LEAs) may see a slightly reduced administrative burden as a result of USBE providing clarity to oversight and monitoring processes.

There are no measurable savings or costs associated with these changes for LEAs.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on small businesses' revenues or expenditures.

This only affects USBE and LEAs.

**D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

There are no non-small businesses in the industry in question, Elementary and Secondary Schools (North American Industry Classification System (NAICS) 611110). Because there are no non-small businesses, they do not account for any service delivery for Elementary and Secondary Schools. Therefore, non-small businesses are not expected to receive increased or decreased revenues per year. This proposed rule change is not expected to have any fiscal impact on non-small businesses' revenues or expenditures because there are no applicable non-small businesses, and it does not require any expenditures of, or generate revenue for non-small businesses.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an *agency*):

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on revenues or expenditures for persons other than small businesses, businesses, or local government entities.

This only affects USBE and LEAs.

F) Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

There are no compliance costs for affected persons.

There are no measurable savings or costs associated with USBE providing clarity through the oversight framework.

**G)** Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### Regulatory Impact Table

	-		
Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The State Superintendent of the Utah State Board of Education, Sydnee Dickson, has reviewed and approved this fiscal analysis.

#### Citation Information

# 6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

,	 Section 53E-3-301
Section 53F-1-104	

#### **Public Notice Information**

8. The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

A)	Comments	will	be	accepted	03/04/2024
un	til:				

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head	Angie Stallings,	Date:	01/16/2024
or designee	Deputy		
and title:	Superintendent of		
	Policy		

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE					
TYPE OF FILING: Amendment					
Rule or Section Number:	R277-114	Filing ID: 56286			

#### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Education		
Agency:	Administration		
Building:	Board of	f Education	
Street address:	250 E 50	00 S	
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84111		
Mailing address:	PO Box	144200	
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4200		
Contact persons:			
Name:	Phone: Email:		
Angie Stallings	801- angie.stallings@schools.utah. 538- gov 7830		

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R277-114. Corrective Action and Withdrawal or Reduction of Program Funds

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being updated to provide updates based on work done in coordination with the development of Rule R277-111.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

The amendments specifically change the title of the rule to "Response to Compliance and Related Issues".

The amendments also add definitions for "Framework" and "Oversight" and update related requirements.

(EDITOR'S NOTE: The proposed new Rule R277-111 is under ID 56285 in this issue, February 1, 2024, of the Bulletin.)

#### **Fiscal Information**

5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on state government revenues or expenditures.

As part of the Utah State Board of Education's (USBE) new oversight and monitoring framework, the changes provide clarity to USBE processes but do not add any measurable costs or savings for the USBE.

#### B) Local governments:

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on local governments' revenues or expenditures.

This rule change is intended to provide clarity in USBE oversight and monitoring for Local Education Agencies (LEAs). It could lead to slightly reduced administrative burdens for LEAs but there are no measurable costs or savings.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on small businesses' revenues or expenditures.

This only applies to USBE and LEAs.

**D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

There are no non-small businesses in the industry in question, Elementary and Secondary Schools (North American Industry Classification System (NAICS) 611110).

Because there are no non-small businesses, they do not account for any service delivery for Elementary and Secondary Schools. Therefore, non-small businesses are not expected to receive increased or decreased revenues per year. This proposed rule change is not expected to have any fiscal impact on non-small businesses' revenues or expenditures because there are no applicable non-small businesses, and it does not require any expenditures of, or generate revenue for non-small businesses.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an *agency*):

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on revenues or expenditures for persons other than small businesses, businesses, or local government entities. This only applies to USBE and LEAs.

**F)** Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

There are no compliance costs for affected persons.

There are no measurable costs associated with compliance to the rule changes for USBE or LEAs.

**G)** Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### **Regulatory Impact Table**

Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0

Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0	

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The State Superintendent of the Utah State Board of Education, Sydnee Dickson, has reviewed and approved this fiscal analysis.

#### **Citation Information**

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Article X, Section 3	Section 53E-3-401	Subsection 53E-3-401(4)
Section 53F-1-104		

#### **Public Notice Information**

**8.** The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

A)	Comments	will	be	accepted	03/04/2024
unti	l:				

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head	Angie Stallings,	Date:	01/16/2024
or designee	Deputy		
and title:	Superintendent of		
	Policy		

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE		
TYPE OF FILING: Amendment		
Rule or Section Number:	R277-304	Filing ID: 56287

#### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Education
Agency:	Administration
Building:	Board of Education

Street address:	250 E 500 S
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84111
Mailing address:	PO Box 144200
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4200

#### Contact persons:

Name:	Phone:	Email:
Angie Stallings	801- 538- 7830	angie.stallings@schools.utah. gov

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### General Information

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R277-304. Teacher Preparation Programs

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being updated to incorporate by reference new General Teaching Preparation Competencies and Elementary Content competencies, and to also make updates to the requirements related to General Teacher Preparation.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

The amendments specifically incorporate the General Teacher Preparation Competencies dated January 2024, and the Elementary Content Competencies dated January 2024.

#### Fiscal Information

### 5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on state government revenues or expenditures.

The updates to educator preparation competencies and the requirement to provide the Utah State Board of Education (USBE) with evidence that a teacher preparation program complies with requirements do not add specific or measurable costs for USBE or any other state entity.

#### B) Local governments:

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on local governments' revenues or expenditures.

Local Education Agencies (LEAs) with educator preparation programs may need to submit evidence to USBE to be approved as a program; USBE does not estimate a measurable fiscal impact as they programs can

simply submit a syllabus or program outline to USBE for consideration. There are no measurable fiscal impacts for LEAs.

### **C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on small businesses' revenues or expenditures.

This only affects USBE and LEAs.

### **D)** Non-small businesses ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

There are no non-small businesses in the industry in question, Elementary and Secondary Schools (North American Industry Classification System (NAICS) 611110). Because there are no non-small businesses, they do not account for any service delivery for Elementary and Secondary Schools. Therefore, non-small businesses are not expected to receive increased or decreased revenues per year. This proposed rule change is not expected to have any fiscal impact on non-small businesses' revenues or expenditures because there are no applicable non-small businesses, and it does not require any expenditures of, or generate revenue for non-small businesses.

# E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an agency):

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on revenues or expenditures for persons other than small businesses, businesses, or local government entities.

This only affects USBE and LEAs.

# **F)** Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

There are no compliance costs for affected persons.

There are no measurable compliance costs for USBE or LEAs to update the reference to educator competencies and provide evidence a preparation program can prepare educators prior to approval by USBE.

G) Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### Regulatory Impact Table

Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0

Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The State Superintendent of the Utah State Board of Education, Sydnee Dickson, has reviewed and approved this fiscal analysis.

#### **Citation Information**

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Article X	Section 53E-3-401	Section 53E-6-201
Section 3		

#### Incorporations by Reference Information

#### 7. Incorporations by Reference:

A) This rule adds, updates, or removes the following title of materials incorporated by references:

title of materials in	title of materials incorporated by references:		
Official Title of Materials Incorporated (from title page)	General Teacher Preparation Competencies		
Publisher	Utah State Board of Education		
Issue Date	January 2024		

B) This rule adds, updates, or removes the following title of materials incorporated by references:		
Official Title of Materials Incorporated (from title page)	Educator Preparation Program Competencies for Elementary Literacy	
Publisher	Utah State Board of Education	
Issue Date	May 2022	

C) This rule adds, updates, or removes the following title of materials incorporated by references:		
Official Title of Materials Incorporated (from title page)	The Elementary Content Competencies	
Publisher	Utah State Board of Education	
Issue Date	January 2024	

#### **Public Notice Information**

- 8. The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)
- A) Comments will be accepted 03/04/2024 until:

## 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head	Angie Stallings,	Date:	01/16/2024
or designee	Deputy		
and title:	Superintendent of		
	Policy		

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE			
TYPE OF FILING: Amendment			
Rule or Section Number:	R277-716	Filing ID: 56288	

#### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Education
Agency:	Administration
Building:	Board of Education
Street address:	250 E 500 S

City, zip:	state	and	Salt Lake City, UT 84111
Mailin	ng addr	ess:	PO Box 144200
City, zip:	state	and	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4200

#### Contact persons:

Name:	Phone:	Email:
Angie Stallings	801- 538- 7830	angie.stallings@schools.utah. gov

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### General Information

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R277-716. Alternative Language Services for Utah Students

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being updated to bring it into alignment with changes to the state-wide Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA) plan.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

The amendments specifically add the definition for "Board", and make updates regarding LEA responsibilities.

#### **Fiscal Information**

5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on state government revenues or expenditures.

This rule change largely clarifies requirements for Local Education Agencies (LEAs) and does not add any measurable costs or savings for the Utah State Board of Education (USBE).

#### B) Local governments:

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on local governments' revenues or expenditures.

This rule change clarifies LEA responsibilities related to language placement services in this rule. These responsibilities have already been federal requirements and do not add measurable costs for LEAs.

Also, notice requirements are clarified to be within 30 days of the beginning of school. As the notice requirements have already been in existence, this will not add costs for LEAs.

### **C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on small businesses' revenues or expenditures.

This only affects USBE and LEAs.

### **D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

There are no non-small businesses in the industry in question, Elementary and Secondary Schools (North American Industry Classification System (NAICS) 611110). Because there are no non-small businesses, they do not account for any service delivery for Elementary and Secondary Schools. Therefore, non-small businesses are not expected to receive increased or decreased revenues per year. This proposed rule change is not expected to have any fiscal impact on non-small businesses' revenues or expenditures because there are no applicable non-small businesses, and it does not require any expenditures of, or generate revenue for non-small businesses.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an *agency*):

This rule change is not expected to have fiscal impact on revenues or expenditures for persons other than small businesses, businesses, or local government entities.

This only affects USBE and LEAs.

# **F)** Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

There are no compliance costs for affected persons.

The changes for clarity in this rule do not add measurable costs for USBE or LEAs.

**G)** Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### Regulatory Impact Table

Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0

Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The State Superintendent of the Utah State Board of Education, Sydnee Dickson, has reviewed and approved this fiscal analysis.

#### Citation Information

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

	•	
Article X,	Subsection	
Section 3	53E-3-401(4)	

#### **Public Notice Information**

8. The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

A)	Comments	will	be	accepted	03/04/2024
unti	l:				

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head	Angie Stallings,	Date:	01/16/2024
or designee	Deputy		
and title:	Superintendent of		
	Policy		

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE				
TYPE OF FILING: New				
Rule or Section Number:	R392-304	Filing ID: 56273		

#### **Agency Information**

Agency information	J11				
1. Department:	Health a	Health and Human Services			
Agency:	Population Health, Environmenta Health				
Room number:	Second	Floor			
Building:	Cannon	Health Building			
Street address:	288 N 1	460 W			
City, state and zip:	Salt Lak	Salt Lake City, UT 84116			
Mailing address:	PO Box 142102				
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-2102				
Contact persons:					
Name:	Phone:	Email:			
Karl Hartman	801- 538- 6191	khartman@utah.gov			
Sarah Cheshire	801- 538- 6191	301- 538-			

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### General Information

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R392-304. Artificial Swimming Lagoons

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

Currently, there is no rule to regulate design, construction, sanitation, and safety of recreational bodies of water intended for swimming that have more than 30,000 square feet of surface area.

An artificial swimming lagoon (ASL) is an artificial body of water used for recreational purposes, including swimming, with more than 30,000 square feet of surface area that includes one or more designated swimming areas (DSA), which are areas located within an artificial swimming lagoon that are visually separated from other areas of a lagoon by a rope, float line, or another method.

Section 26B-7-402 charges the Department of Health and Human Services (Department) to establish and enforce, or provide for the enforcement of, minimum rules of sanitation necessary to protect public health at public swimming pools, among other listed public facilities.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

This is a new rule to regulate aquatic designs and technologies specific to ASLs.

This proposed rule establishes minimum standards for the sanitation, design, construction, operation, and maintenance of an ASL, as defined by this rule, and provides for the prevention and control of hazards associated with ASLs that are likely to adversely affect public health and wellness including risk factors contributing to injury, sickness, death, disability, and the spread of disease.

#### **Fiscal Information**

### 5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

No anticipated cost or savings. This rule is not expected to have any impact on state government revenues or expenditures because it does not affect existing operations at the state level.

#### B) Local governments:

No anticipated cost or savings. This rule is not expected to have any impact on local governments' revenues or expenditures because it does not affect existing operations at the local level.

For example, the proposed rule does not require the local health department to review plans, conduct inspections, or issue permits.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule is not expected to have any impact on small businesses because there is only one business currently operating, and it is considered a non-small business.

**D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

The single ASL facility currently operating in Utah meets the definition of a non-small business.

This rule is not expected to have a fiscal impact on this non-small business due to coming into compliance because the provisions of this rule are a compilation of current industry standards. The non-small business is currently operating in compliance with the provisions of this proposed rule.

Though the proposed rule does not require a permit, a regulating agency may opt to require a permit at a future date. There may be costs associated with operating permit fees, though the exact cost is inestimable due to a lack of data, but it is unlikely to be higher than \$2,500 annually.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation,

association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an **agency**):

No anticipated cost or savings because the changes do not affect existing operations.

F) Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

No anticipated cost or savings because the changes do not affect existing operations.

**G)** Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### Regulatory Impact Table

Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State	\$0	\$0	\$0
Government	ΨΟ	ΨΟ	ΨΟ
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$2,500	\$2,500	\$2,500
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$2,500	\$2,500	\$2,500
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	(\$2,500)	(\$2,500)	(\$2,500)

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Executive Director of the Department of Health and Human Services, Tracy S. Gruber, has reviewed and approved this regulatory impact analysis.

#### Citation Information

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Section 26B-1-202 Section 26B-7-402

#### Incorporations by Reference Information

7. Incorporations	by Referen	ce:
-------------------	------------	-----

### A) This rule adds, updates, or removes the following title of materials incorporated by references:

title of materials incorporated by references.				
American National Standard for Suction Outlet Fitting Assemblies (SOFA) for Use in Pools, Spas, and Hot Tubs				
ANSI/APSP/ICC-16				
March 19, 2021				
2017				

#### **Public Notice Information**

8. The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

A)	Comments	will	be	accepted	03/04/2024
unti	l:				

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head or designee	Tracy S. Gruber, Executive Director	Date:	01/03/2024
and title:			

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE			
TYPE OF FILING: Amendment			
Rule or Section Number:	R590-271	Filing ID: 56282	

#### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Insurance
Agency:	Administration
Room number:	Suite 2300
Building:	Taylorsville State Office Building
Street address:	4315 S 2700 W
City, state and zip:	Taylorsville, UT 84129

Mailing address:	PO Box	PO Box 146901			
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6901				
Contact persons	:				
Name:	Phone:	Email:			
Steve Gooch	801- 957-	sgooch@utah.gov			

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R590-271. Data Reporting for Consumer Quality Comparison

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being revised to update references to the UHIN Transparency Administrative Standard and Transparency Denial Standard that are incorporated by reference in this rule, and to update three website addresses.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

The change updates references to two standards that are incorporated by reference in this rule, and updates three addresses for Department of Insurance (Department) websites.

#### **Fiscal Information**

5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

There is no anticipated cost or savings to the state budget. The changes are largely clerical in nature and will not change how the Department functions.

#### B) Local governments:

There is no anticipated cost or savings to local governments. The changes are largely clerical in nature and will not affect local governments.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

There is no anticipated cost or savings to small businesses. The changes are largely clerical in nature and will not affect small businesses.

**D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

There is no anticipated cost or savings to non-small businesses. The non-small businesses affected by this change are health insurers that are already complying with

the changes. This rule codifies updates that are already in use by the industry.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an agency):

There is no anticipated cost or savings to any other persons. The changes are largely clerical in nature.

**F)** Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

There are no compliance costs for any affected persons. The changes are largely clerical in nature.

Health insurers affected by this change are already complying with the provisions required by the administrative rule.

**G)** Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

l .	,		,				
Regulatory Impact Table							
Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026				
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026				
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0				
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0				

Net	Fiscal	\$0	\$0	\$0
Benef	its			

H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Commissioner of the Department of Insurance, Jonathan T. Pike, has reviewed and approved this regulatory impact analysis.

#### **Citation Information**

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Section 31A-2-201 Section 31A-2-216

#### Incorporations by Reference Information

7. Incorporations by Reference:

A) This rule adds, updates, or removes the following title of materials incorporated by references:

Official Title of Materials Incorporated (from title page)	Transparency Administration Performance Standard
Publisher	Utah Health Information Network
Issue Date	11/11/2023
Issue or Version	2.0

B) This rule adds, updates, or removes the following title of materials incorporated by references:

Official Title of Materials Incorporated (from title page)	Transparency Denial Standard
Publisher	Utah Health Information Network
Issue Date	11/11/2023
Issue or Version	2.0

#### **Public Notice Information**

- **8.** The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)
- A) Comments will be accepted 03/04/2024 until:
- 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head	Steve Gooch,	Date:	01/16/2024
or designee	Public Information		
and title:	Officer		

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE			
TYPE OF FILING:	New		
Rule or Section Number:	R650-102	Filing ID: 56280	

#### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Natural Resources	
Agency:	Outdoor Recreation	
Room number:	100	
Street address:	1594 W North Temple	
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84116	

#### Contact persons:

Name:	Phone:	Email:	
India Nielsen Barfuss	385- 268- 2570	indianielsen@utah.gov	
JC Bailey	801- 538- 7361	jcbailey@utah.gov	
Shane Stroud	801- 538- 7227	sstroud@agutah.gov	

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R650-102. Adjudicatory Proceedings

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This new rule sets out the process and procedure for initiating and conducting adjudicatory proceedings before the Division of Outdoor Recreation (Division).

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

This new rule provides the process for initiating adjudicatory proceedings and sets out procedures for conducting adjudicatory proceedings.

#### Fiscal Information

### 5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

This proposed rule is not expected to have a fiscal impact on state government revenues or expenditures. This is

because this rule pertains only to initiating and conducting adjudicatory proceedings before the Division and does not directly require the commitment or expenditure of revenues.

Accordingly, it is not anticipated that this rule would impact state government revenues, or require state government expenditures, that are not otherwise required by the Utah Administrative Procedures Act.

#### B) Local governments:

This proposed rule is not expected to have a fiscal impact on local governments' revenues or expenditures. This is because this rule pertains only to initiating and conducting adjudicatory proceedings before the Division and does not directly require the commitment or expenditure of revenues.

Accordingly, is not anticipated that this rule would impact local government revenues, or require local government expenditures, that are not otherwise required by the Utah Administrative Procedures Act.

### **C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This proposed rule is not expected to have a fiscal impact on small businesses' revenues or expenditures, nor will a service be required of them for the implementation of this rule.

### **D)** Non-small businesses ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

This proposed rule is not expected to have a fiscal impact on non-small businesses' revenues or expenditures, nor will a service be required of them for the implementation of this rule.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an agency):

The proposed rule is not expected to have a fiscal impact on persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities revenues or expenditures, nor will a service be required of them for the implementation of this rule.

**F)** Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

There are no compliance costs for affected persons. This is because this rule pertains only to initiating and conducting adjudicatory proceedings before the Division and does not directly require the expenditure of any costs.

To the extent this rule does require the expenditure of costs, it is anticipated such costs would otherwise be

required to comply with the Utah Administrative Procedures Act and thus would be imposed by that statute as opposed to this rule.

**G)** Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### Regulatory Impact Table

iipact rabic		
FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
\$0	\$0	\$0
\$0	\$0	\$0
\$0	\$0	\$0
\$0	\$0	\$0
\$0	\$0	\$0
\$0	\$0	\$0
FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
\$0	\$0	\$0
\$0	\$0	\$0
\$0	\$0	\$0
\$0	\$0	\$0
\$0	\$0	\$0
\$0	\$0	\$0
	\$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0 \$0	FY2024         FY2025           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0           \$0         \$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Executive Director of the Department of Natural Resources, Joel Ferry, has reviewed and approved this regulatory impact analysis.

#### **Citation Information**

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

1.	-	
Section		
63G-4-101 et seg.		

#### **Public Notice Information**

- **8.** The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)
- A) Comments will be accepted 03/04/2024 until:

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head or designee	Jason Curry, Division Director	Date:	01/02/2024
and title:			

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE		
TYPE OF FILING: Amendment		
Rule or Section Number:	R657-13	Filing ID: 55876

#### **Agency Information**

Agency information			
1. Department:	Natural Resources		
Agency:	Wildlife	Resources	
Room number:	Suite 21	10	
Building:	Departm	nent of Natural Resources	
Street address:	1594 W	North Temple	
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84116		
Mailing address:	PO Box 146301		
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6301		
Contact persons:			
Name:	Phone: Email:		
Staci Coons	801- 450- 3093 stacicoons@utah.gov		

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R657-13. Taking Fish and Crayfish

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being amended pursuant to Regional Advisory Council and Wildlife Board meetings conducted annually

for taking public input and reviewing the Division of Wildlife Resources' (DWR) fishing management program.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

This rule is being amended to add species to the list of prohibited fish.

#### **Fiscal Information**

### 5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

This amendment adds protections to fish species from harvest, therefore the DWR has determined that these amendments do not create a cost or savings impact to the state budget or the DWR's budget, since the changes will not increase workload and can be carried out with existing budget.

#### B) Local governments:

Since this amendment only adds additional fish to the prohibited list, this should have little to no effect on local governments.

This filing does not create any direct cost or savings impact on local governments because they are not directly affected by this rule. Nor are local governments indirectly impacted because this rule does not create a situation requiring services from local governments.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule does not impose any additional financial requirements on small businesses, nor generate a cost or saving impact to small businesses because this rule does not create a situation requiring services from them.

**D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

This rule does not impose any additional financial requirements on non-small businesses, nor generate a cost or saving impact to non-small businesses because this rule does not create a situation requiring services from them.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an *agency*):

This rule does not impose any additional financial requirements on other persons, nor generate a cost or saving impact to other persons because this rule does not create a situation requiring services from them.

**F)** Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

DWR has determined that this amendment will not create additional costs for those individuals wishing to participate in fishing in Utah because there is no cost associated with adding fish to the prohibited list.

**G)** Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### Regulatory Impact Table

Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Executive Director of the Department of Natural Resources, Joel Ferry, has reviewed and approved this regulatory impact analysis.

#### Citation Information

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Section 23A-2-305 Section 23A-2-304 Section 23A-1-101

#### **Public Notice Information**

- 8. The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)
- A) Comments will be accepted 03/04/2024 until:

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head or designee and title:	Justin Shirley, DWR Director	Date:	01/08/2024
and title.			

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE		
TYPE OF FILING: Amendment		
Rule or Section Number:	R657-33	Filing ID: 56276

#### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Natural Resources	
Agency:	Wildlife Resources	
Room number:	Suite 2110	
Building:	Department of Natural Resources	
Street address:	1594 W North Temple	
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84116	
Mailing address:	PO Box 146301	
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6301	

Contact persons:			
Name:	Phone:	Email:	
Staci Coons	801- 450- 3093	stacicoons@utah.gov	

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R657-33. Taking Bear

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being amended pursuant to Regional Advisory Council and Wildlife Board meetings conducted annually for taking public input and reviewing the Division of Wildlife Resources' (DWR) rule regulating the taking of bear in Utah.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

The proposed amendments to this rule amend the mandatory orientation course to be taken prior to hunting instead of prior to applying for or obtaining the bear permits.

#### **Fiscal Information**

5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

The amendments to Rule R657-33 are administrative in nature and the DWR has determined that these changes can be initiated within the current workload and resources of the DWR, therefore, the DWR believes that these amendments can be enacted without a cost or savings impact to the state budget or the DWR's budget.

#### B) Local governments:

Since the proposed amendments do not require a service from local governments this filing does not create any direct or indirect cost or savings impact to local governments.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

The proposed rule amendments will not directly impact small businesses because a service is not required of them.

**D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

The proposed rule amendments will not directly impact non-small businesses because a service is not required of them.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an agency):

These amendments do not have the potential to create a cost impact to those individuals wishing to participate in the hunting of bear in Utah because the mandatory orientation course has zero cost associated to take it and is available for free on DWR's website.

F) Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

DWR has determined that this amendment will not create additional costs for those participating in the take of bear, because the mandatory orientation course has zero cost associated to take it and is available for free on DWR's website.

G) Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

Regulatory Impact Table				
Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026	
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026	
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0	
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0	

Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0

#### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Executive Director of the Department of Natural Resources, Joel Ferry, has reviewed and approved this fiscal analysis.

#### Citation Information

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Section 23A-2-304 Section 23A-2-305

#### **Public Notice Information**

8. The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

A) Comments will be accepted 03/04/2024 until:

#### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head or designee and title:	Justin Shirley, DWR Director	Date:	01/08/2024
--	---------------------------------	-------	------------

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE		
TYPE OF FILING: Amendment		
Rule or Section Number:	R657-51	Filing ID: 56281

#### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Natural Resources	
Agency:	Wildlife Resources	
Room number:	Suite 2110	
Building:	Department of Natural Resources	
Street address:	1594 W North Temple	
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84116	

\$0

\$0

Other

Persons

\$0

Mailing address:		ress:	PO Box 146301
City, zip:	state	and	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6301

#### Contact persons:

Name:	Phone:	Email:
Staci Coons	801- 450- 3093	stacicoons@utah.gov

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### General Information

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R657-51. Poaching-Reported Reward Permits

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being amended pursuant to Regional Advisory Council and Wildlife Board meetings conducted annually for taking public input and reviewing the Division of Wildlife Resources' (DWR) commercial harvesting of protected aquatic wildlife management program.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

This rule is being amended for the following:

- 1) to add allowances for tags to be issued outside the standardized guidance and to protect the identity of reporting parties, when deemed appropriate and necessary;
- 2) to add additional permit options for reporting parties who report multiple poaching reported reward eligible violations in a single year;
- 3) to add the definition of "Immediate Family";
- 4) to add the definition for "Poaching Reported Reward Permit";
- 5) to modify violations that are eligible for Poaching Reported Reward Permits to include the unlawful taking of a trophy animal under Section 23A-5-309; and
- 6) to remove the ability to receive/issue a Poaching Reported Reward Permit for cougar.

#### Fiscal Information

### 5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

This amendment adds additional flexibility to Law Enforcement Officers when issuing Poaching Reported Reward Permits and can be performed within the normal business operations. Therefore, the DWR has determined that these amendments do not create a cost or savings impact to the state budget or the DWR's budget, since the changes will not increase workload and can be carried out with existing budget.

#### B) Local governments:

Since this amendment only adds additional flexibility to Law Enforcement Officers when issuing Poaching Reported Reward Permits, this should have little to no effect on local governments.

This filing does not create any direct cost or savings impact to local governments because they are not directly affected by this rule. Nor are local governments indirectly impacted because this rule does not create a situation requiring services from local governments.

### **C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule does not impose any additional financial requirements on small businesses, nor generate a cost or saving impact to small businesses because this rule does not create a situation requiring services from them.

### **D)** Non-small businesses ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

This rule does not impose any additional financial requirements on non-small businesses, nor generate a cost or saving impact to non-small businesses because this rule does not create a situation requiring services from them.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an agency):

This rule does not impose any additional financial requirements on other persons, nor generate a cost or saving impact to other persons because this rule does not create a situation requiring services from them.

# **F)** Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

DWR has determined that this amendment will not create additional costs for those individuals who report hunting or fishing violators that would qualify them for a Poaching Reward Permit.

G) Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### Regulatory Impact Table

Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0

Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Executive Director of the Department of Natural Resources, Joel Ferry, has reviewed and approved this regulatory impact analysis.

#### **Citation Information**

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Section 23A-2-304 | Section 23A-2-305

#### **Public Notice Information**

**8.** The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

A) Comments will be accepted 03/04/2024 until:

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

	Justin Shirley, DWR Director	Date:	01/10/2024
and title:			

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE		
TYPE OF FILING: Amendment		
Rule or Section Number:	R657-62	Filing ID: 56277

#### **Agency Information**

Agonoy intormatic	agonoy information			
1. Department:	Natural Resources			
Agency:	Wildlife Resources			
Room number:	Suite 21	10		
Building:	Departm	ent of Natural Resources		
Street address:	1594 W	North Temple		
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84116			
Mailing address:	PO Box 146301			
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6301			
Contact persons:				
Name:	Phone: Email:			
Staci Coons	801- stacicoons@utah.gov			

Name:	Phone:	Email:
Staci Coons		stacicoons@utah.gov
	450-	
	3093	

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R657-62. Drawing Application Procedures

#### 3. Purpose of the new rule or reason for the change:

This rule is being amended pursuant to Regional Advisory Council and Wildlife Board meetings conducted annually for taking public input and reviewing the Division of Wildlife Resources' (DWR) rule pursuant to application procedures.

#### 4. Summary of the new rule or change:

The proposed amendments to this rule amend the mandatory orientation course to be taken prior to hunting instead of prior to applying for or obtaining the bear permits.

#### **Fiscal Information**

5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

The amendments to Rule R657-62 are administrative in nature, the DWR has determined that these changes can be initiated within the current workload and resources of the DWR, therefore, the DWR believes that these amendments can be enacted without a cost or savings impact to the state budget or the DWR's budget.

#### B) Local governments:

Since the proposed amendments do not require a service from local governments this filing does not create any direct or indirect cost or savings impact to local governments.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

The proposed rule amendments will not directly impact small businesses because a service is not required of them.

**D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

The proposed rule amendments will not directly impact non-small businesses because a service is not required of them.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, state, or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an agency):

These amendments do not have the potential to create a cost impact too those individuals wishing to participate in the hunting of bear in Utah because the mandatory orientation course has zero cost associated to take it and is available for free on DWR's website.

F) Compliance costs for affected persons (How much will it cost an impacted entity to adhere to this rule or its changes?):

DWR has determined that this amendment will not create additional costs for those participating in hunting in Utah, because there are no additional costs associated with this filing.

**G) Regulatory Impact Summary Table** (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### Regulatory Impact Table

	-		
Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0

Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
U) Department head comments on fiscal impact and			

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Executive Director of the Department of Natural Resources, Joel Ferry, has reviewed and approved this fiscal analysis.

#### **Citation Information**

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Section 23A-2-304 | Section 23A-2-305

#### **Public Notice Information**

- 8. The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)
- A) Comments will be accepted 03/04/2024 until:

### 9. This rule change MAY 03/11/2024 become effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head or designee and title:	Justin Shirley, DWR Director	Date:	01/08/2024
------------------------------------	---------------------------------	-------	------------

**End of the Notices of Proposed Rules Section** 

### NOTICES OF CHANGES IN PROPOSED RULES

After an agency has published a **PROPOSED RULE** in the *Utah State Bulletin*, it may receive comment that requires the **PROPOSED RULE** to be altered before it goes into effect. A **CHANGE IN PROPOSED RULE** allows an agency to respond to comments it receives.

As with a **Proposed Rule**, a **Change in Proposed Rule** is preceded by a **Rule Analysis**. This analysis provides summary information about the **Change in Proposed Rule** including the name of a contact person, anticipated cost impact of the rule, and legal cross-references.

While the law does not designate a comment period for a **Change in Proposed Rule**, it does provide for a 30-day waiting period. An agency may accept additional comments during this period and, at its option, may designate a comment period or may hold a public hearing. The 30-day waiting period for **Changes in Proposed Rules** published in this issue of the *Utah State Digest* ends March 04, 2024.

From the end of the 30-day waiting period through May 31, 2024, an agency may notify the Office of Administrative Rules that it wants to make the Change in Proposed Rule effective. When an agency submits a Notice of Effective Date for a Change in Proposed Rule, the Proposed Rule as amended by the Change in Proposed Rule becomes the effective rule. The agency sets the effective date. The date may be no fewer than 30 days nor more than 120 days after the publication date of the Change in Proposed Rule. If the agency designates a public comment period, the effective date may be no fewer than seven calendar days after the close of the public comment period nor more than 120 days after the publication date. Alternatively, the agency may file another Change in Proposed Rule in response to additional comments received. If the Office of Administrative Rules does not receive a NOTICE OF EFFECTIVE DATE or another Change in Proposed Rule by the end of the 120-day period after publication, the Change in Proposed Rule filing, along with its associated Proposed Rule, lapses.

**CHANGES IN PROPOSED RULES** are governed by Section 63G-3-303, Rule R15-2, and Sections R15-4-3, R15-4-4, R15-4-5b, R15-4-7, R15-4-9, and R15-4-10.

The Changes in Proposed Rules Begin on the Following Page

NOTICE OF CHANGE IN PROPOSED RULE				
Rule or Section R708-31 Filing ID: 55755 Number:				
Date of Previous Publication:	10/15/2023			

#### Agency Information

agency information			
1. Department:	Public Safety		
Agency:	Driver License		
Room number:	Suite 2600		
Street address:	4315 S 2700 W, 2nd Floor		
City, state and zip:	Taylorsville, UT 84129		
Mailing address:	PO Box 144501		
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4501		

#### Contact persons:

Name:	Phone:	Email:
Kim Gibb	801- 556- 8198	kgibb@utah.gov
Tara Zamora	801- 964- 4483	tarazamora@utah.gov
Britani Flores	801- 884- 8313	bflores@utah.gov

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### General Information

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R708-31. Ignition Interlock Systems

#### 3. Reason for this change:

The Driver License Division (Division) has made changes to the proposed rule as a result of several public comments made during the 30-day public comment period.

#### 4. Summary of this change:

This filing adds clarifying language throughout.

In addition, the filing:

- 1) changes the date of compliance for systems from December 31, 2023, to October 31, 2024;
- 2) updates recertification time frame from three years to five years;
- 3) amends the definition section; and

4) removes the requirement for a certification of test results to be signed by corporate officers of the lab and instead can be signed by an employee of the lab.

The filing also removes the requirement for manufacturers to notify the Division of changes to software or firmware. The rule filing allows existing systems installed prior to October 31, 2024, to remain installed until the first monitor appointment that occurs after October 31, 2024, and removes the requirement to provide the serial number of the camera.

(EDITOR'S NOTE: The original proposed repeal and reenact upon which this change in proposed rule (CPR) was based was published in the October 15, 2023, issue of the Utah State Bulletin, on page 167. Underlining in the rule below indicates text that has been added since the publication of the proposed rule mentioned above; strikeout indicates text that has been deleted. You must view the CPR and the proposed repeal and reenact together to understand all of the changes that will be enforceable should the agency make this rule effective.)

#### **Fiscal Information**

5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

This rule filing is not expected to have any impact on any state government budget.

These changes are extending the date of compliance for manufacturers to a longer time frame and to recertify less frequently.

These changes also clarify terms used in the previous filing for who signs the certification of the test results and removes the need to notify the Division about software or firmware changes which did not have a fiscal cost or savings associated in the initial filing.

#### B) Local government:

This rule filing is not expected to have any impact on local governments.

This rule does not regulate local governments.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule filing is not expected to have any impact on small businesses.

This rule does not regulate small businesses.

### **D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

These changes may have a direct inestimable fiscal benefit to eight certified ignition interlock system manufacturers.

The date for compliance has been extended and the extension of the time period to recertify a system has changed from every three years to every five years which would result in a manufacturer going through the certification process less. This means they would not have to pay the certification costs as often.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, or state or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an *agency*):

This rule filing is not expected to have any impact on persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, or state or local government entities.

This rule does not regulate other persons.

#### F) Compliance costs for affected persons:

There may be some inestimable compliance costs associated with this rule filing. The costs are inestimable because the Division is not able to determine how much it would cost a manufacturer to obtain accreditation for compliance.

**G)** Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

#### Regulatory Impact Table

Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026

Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Commissioner of the Department of Public Safety, Jess L. Anderson, has reviewed and approved this regulatory impact analysis.

#### Citation Information

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Section 41-6a-518

#### Incorporations by Reference Information

#### 7. Incorporations by Reference:

A) This rule adds, updates, or removes the following title of materials incorporated by references:

Official Title of Materials Incorporated (from title page)	Model Specifications for Breath Alcohol Ignition Interlock Devices (BAIIDS)
Publisher	Office of the Federal Register, National Archives and Records Administration
Issue Date	May 8, 2013
Issue or Version	Volume 78, Number 89

#### **Public Notice Information**

**8.** The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

A)	Comments	will be	accepted	03/04/2024
unt	il:			

### 9. This rule change MAY become 03/11/2024 effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head	Christopher	Date:	01/04/2024
or designee	Caras, Division		
and title:	Director		

NOTICE OF CHANGE IN PROPOSED RULE			
Rule or Section Number:	R708-48	Filing ID: 55756	
Date of Previous Publication:	10/15/2023		

#### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Public Safety
Agency:	Driver License
Room number:	Suite 2600
Street address:	4315 S 2700 W, 2nd Floor
City, state and zip:	Taylorsville, UT 84129
Mailing address:	PO Box 144501
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 81114-4501

#### Contact persons:

Name:	Phone:	Email:
Kim Gibb	801- 556- 8198	kgibb@utah.gov
Tara Zamora	801- 964- 4483	tarazamora@utah.gov
Britani Flores	801- 884- 8313	bflores@utah.gov

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### General Information

#### 2. Rule or section catchline:

R708-48. Ignition Interlock System Program

#### 3. Reason for this change:

The Driver License Division (Division) has made changes to the proposed rule as a result of several public comments made during the 30-day public comment period.

#### 4. Summary of this change:

This filing adds clarifying language throughout.

In addition, the filing removes the requirement for providers and installers to have a designated waiting area and a visual barrier to be present for ignition interlock activities that are done outside of a garage and instead adds that ignition interlock activities shall not be in view of the public.

This rule filing updates the definition section, adds clarification that inspections and records are specific to the ignition interlock business, and that any ignition interlock system activity report will be given to the client only upon request.

This filing removes the requirement to always have a licensed installer on the premises during business hours and removes the requirement to list the serial number of the cameras.

(EDITOR'S NOTE: The original proposed repeal and reenact upon which this change in proposed rule (CPR) was based was published in the October 15, 2023, issue of the Utah State Bulletin, on page 183. Underlining in the rule below indicates text that has been added since the publication of the proposed rule mentioned above; strikeout indicates text that has been deleted. You must view the CPR and the proposed repeal and reenact together to understand all of the changes that will be enforceable should the agency make this rule effective.)

#### **Fiscal Information**

### 5. Provide an estimate and written explanation of the aggregate anticipated cost or savings to:

#### A) State budget:

This rule filing is not expected to have any impact on any state government budget.

These changes remove requirements regarding designated waiting areas and visual barriers and add specification to the business records mentioned in this rule.

These changes also remove the requirement to have a licensed installer on the premises during business hours.

#### B) Local government:

This rule filing is not expected to have any impact on local governments.

This rule does not regulate local governments.

**C) Small businesses** ("small business" means a business employing 1-49 persons):

This rule filing may have a direct inestimable fiscal benefit to 40 small businesses registered with the Division as certified ignition interlock system providers.

The requirement to have designated waiting areas and visual barriers for ignition interlock system activities done outside of a garage has been removed. This would mean providers will not have to alter their existing locations or processes.

In addition, the changes specify the records referred to in this rule are that of the providers ignition interlock business only and remove the requirement to have the location staffed by a licensed installer during business hours.

### **D) Non-small businesses** ("non-small business" means a business employing 50 or more persons):

This rule filing may have a direct inestimable fiscal benefit to one non-small business registered with the Division as a certified ignition interlock system provider.

The requirement to have designated waiting areas and visual barriers for ignition interlock system activities done outside of a garage has been removed. This would mean providers will not have to alter their existing locations or processes.

In addition, the changes specify the records referred to in this rule are that of the providers ignition interlock business only and remove the requirement to have the location staffed by a licensed installer during business hours.

E) Persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, or state or local government entities ("person" means any individual, partnership, corporation, association, governmental entity, or public or private organization of any character other than an *agency*):

This rule filing is not expected to have any impact on any persons other than small businesses, non-small businesses, or state or local government budgets.

This rule does not regulate any other persons.

#### F) Compliance costs for affected persons:

Compliance with this rule is not expected to have a cost to affected persons.

**G)** Regulatory Impact Summary Table (This table only includes fiscal impacts that could be measured. If there are inestimable fiscal impacts, they will not be included in this table. Inestimable impacts will be included in narratives above.)

Regulatory Impact Table			
Fiscal Cost	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Cost	\$0	\$0	\$0
Fiscal Benefits	FY2024	FY2025	FY2026
State Government	\$0	\$0	\$0
Local Governments	\$0	\$0	\$0
Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Non-Small Businesses	\$0	\$0	\$0
Other Persons	\$0	\$0	\$0
Total Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0
Net Fiscal Benefits	\$0	\$0	\$0

### H) Department head comments on fiscal impact and approval of regulatory impact analysis:

The Commissioner of the Department of Public Safety, Jess L. Anderson, has reviewed and approved this regulatory impact analysis.

#### **Citation Information**

6. Provide citations to the statutory authority for the rule. If there is also a federal requirement for the rule, provide a citation to that requirement:

Section 53-3-1004 Section 53-3-1007

#### **Public Notice Information**

8. The public may submit written or oral comments to the agency identified in box 1. (The public may also request a hearing by submitting a written request to the agency. See Section 63G-3-302 and Rule R15-1 for more information.)

#### NOTICES OF CHANGES IN PROPOSED RULES

A) Comments will be accepted 03/04/2024 until:	Agency Authorization Informat	ion
'	Agency head Christopher	D

### 9. This rule change MAY become 03/11/2024 effective on:

NOTE: The date above is the date the agency anticipates making the rule or its changes effective. It is NOT the effective date.

# Agency head or designee Caras, Division Director Date: 01/04/2024

**End of the Notices of Changes in Proposed Rules Section** 

# FIVE-YEAR NOTICES OF REVIEW AND STATEMENTS OF CONTINUATION

Within five years of an administrative rule's original enactment or last five-year review, the agency is required to review the rule. This review is intended to help the agency determine, and to notify the public, that the administrative rule in force is still authorized by statute and necessary. Upon reviewing a rule, an agency may: repeal the rule by filing a **Proposed Rule**; continue the rule as it is by filing a **FIVE-YEAR NOTICE OF REVIEW AND STATEMENT OF CONTINUATION (REVIEW)**; or amend the rule by filing a **PROPOSED RULE** and by filing a **REVIEW**. By filing a **REVIEW**, the agency indicates that the rule is still necessary.

A **Review** is not followed by the rule text. The rule text that is being continued may be found in the online edition of the *Utah Administrative Code* available at adminrules.utah.gov. The rule text may also be inspected at the agency or the Office of Administrative Rules. **Reviews** are effective upon filing.

**REVIEWS** are governed by Section 63G-3-305.

FIVE-YEAR NOTICE OF REVIEW AND STATEMENT OF CONTINUATION				
Rule Number:	R657-67 Filing ID: 55737			
Effective Date:	ate: 01/08/2024			

### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Natural Resources		
Agency:	Wildlife F	Resources	
Room number:	Suite 2110		
Building:	DNR Co	mplex	
Street address:	1594 W	North Temple	
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84116		
Mailing address:	PO Box 146301		
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84114-6301		
Contact persons:			
Name:	Phone: Email:		
Staci Coons	801- stacicoons@utah.gov 450- 3093		

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

### **General Information**

### 2. Rule catchline:

R657-67. Utah Hunter Mentoring Program

3. A concise explanation of the particular statutory provisions under which the rule is enacted and how these provisions authorize or require this rule:

Under the authority of Sections 23A-2-201, 23A-2-102, 23A-2-305, 23A-2-304, 23A-4-201, and 23A-4-710, this rule creates a Hunting Mentor program that will increase hunting opportunities for Utah families and provides the procedures under which a minor child may share the permit of another to take protected wildlife.

### 4. A summary of written comments received during and since the last five-year review of this rule from interested persons supporting or opposing this rule:

The Division of Wildlife Resources (Division) has not received any written comments regarding this rule.

Any comments received in opposition to this rule are resolved using existing policies and procedures or the issue is placed on the Regional Advisory Council's and Wildlife Board's agenda for review and discussion during the process for taking public input.

The public is welcome to view the Regional Advisory Council minutes, Wildlife Board minutes, and the administrative record for this rule at the Division.

# 5. A reasoned justification for continuation of this rule, including reasons why the agency disagrees with comments in opposition to this rule, if any:

This rule creates a hunting mentor program that will increase hunting opportunities for Utah families and provides the procedures under which a minor child may share the permit of another to take protected wildlife, including all big game general season permits, big game limited entry permits, once-in-a-lifetime permits, all antlerless big game permits, bear, and cougar. Therefore, this rule should be continued.

#### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head	Justin Shirley,	Date:	01/08/2024
or designee	Division Director		
and title:			

### FIVE-YEAR NOTICE OF REVIEW AND STATEMENT OF CONTINUATION

Rule Number:	R807-1	Filing ID: 52009		
Effective Date:	01/11/2024			

### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Higher Education (Utah Board of)		
Agency:	University of Utah, Museum of Natural History (Utah)		
Building:	Natural History Museum of Utah		
Street address:	301 Wakara Way		
City, state and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84108		
Contact persons:			
Name:	Phone: Email:		
Janaki Krishna	801- 585- 7484	jkrishna@nhmu.utah.edu	

Please address questions regarding information on this notice to the persons listed above.

#### **General Information**

2. Rule catchline:
R807-1. Curation of Collections from State Lands

### 3. A concise explanation of the particular statutory provisions under which the rule is enacted and how these provisions authorize or require this rule:

Subsections 53B-17-603(2) and (4)(b) require the Utah Museum of Natural History to make rules to ensure the adequate curation of archeological and paleontological collections collected from state lands, including the selection of appropriate curation facilities/repositories.

### 4. A summary of written comments received during and since the last five-year review of this rule from interested persons supporting or opposing this rule:

No written comments have been received during the specified time period.

# 5. A reasoned justification for continuation of this rule, including reasons why the agency disagrees with comments in opposition to this rule, if any:

Rule R807-1 is necessary to the Utah Museum of Natural History and as part of the statewide process for protecting archaeological and paleontological resources recovered from state lands. Among other things, Rule R807-1 establishes standards for curation and the obligations of repositories and curation facilities. Therefore, this rule should be continued.

### **Agency Authorization Information**

Agency head	Jason Cryan,	Date:	01/11/2024
or designee	Executive		
and title:	Director		

End of the Five-Year Notices of Review and Statements of Continuation Section

### NOTICES OF FIVE-YEAR EXPIRATIONS

Rulewriting agencies are required by law to review each of their administrative rules within five years of the date of the rule's original enactment or the date of last review (Section 63G-3-305). The Office of Administrative Rules (Office) is required to notify agencies of rules due for review at least 180 days prior to the anniversary date. If the agency finds that it will not meet the deadline for review of the rule (the five-year anniversary date), it may file a NOTICE OF FIVE-YEAR EXTENSION (EXTENSION) with the Office. However, if the agency fails to file either the FIVE-YEAR NOTICE OF REVIEW AND STATEMENT OF CONTINUATION or the EXTENSION by the date provide by the Office, the rule expires.

Upon expiration of the rule, the Office files a **NOTICE OF FIVE-YEAR EXPIRATION** (**EXPIRATION**) to document the action. The Office is required to remove the rule from the *Utah Administrative Code*. The agency may no longer enforce the rule and it must follow regular rulemaking procedures to replace the rule if it is still needed.

The Office has filed **EXPIRATIONS** for each of the rules listed below which were not reviewed in accordance with Section 63G-3-305. These rules have expired and have been removed from the *Utah Administrative Code*.

The expiration of administrative rules for failure to comply with the five-year review requirement is governed by Subsection 63G-3-305(8).

NOTICE OF EXPIRED RULE				
Utah Admin. Code Ref (R no.):	R362-5	ID No. 50870		

### **Agency Information**

1. Department:	Governor		
Agency:	Office of Energy Development		
Street address:	288 N 1460 W, Ste 400		
City, state, and zip:	Salt Lake City, UT 84116		
Contact person(s)	:		
Name:	Phone: Email:		
Nancy L. Lancaster	801- 957- 7102	rulesonline@utah.gov	

#### **General Information**

2 Title of mule (a	otoblino).
2. Title of rule (c	atchine).
R362-5. Comme (C-PACE), Admini	ercial Property Assessed Clean Energy istrative Rules
3. Effective Date:	01/24/2024
4. Summary:	
filed for this rule by	iew and notice of continuation was not y the deadline. This rule has expired and om the Utah Administrative Code.

**End of the Notices of Notices of Five-Year Expirations Section** 

State law provides for agencies to make their administrative rules effective and enforceable after publication in the *Utah State Bulletin*. In the case of **Proposed Rules** or **Changes in Proposed Rules** with a designated comment period, the law permits an agency to make a rule effective no fewer than seven calendar days after the close of the public comment period, nor more than 120 days after the publication date. In the case of **Changes in Proposed Rules** with no designated comment period, the law permits an agency to make a rule effective on any date including or after the thirtieth day after the rule's publication date, but not more than 120 days after the publication date. If an agency fails to file a **Notice of Effective Date** within 120 days from the publication of a **Proposed Rule** or a related **Change in Proposed Rule** the rule lapses.

Agencies have notified the Office of Administrative Rules that the rules listed below have been made effective.

**Notices of Effective Date** are governed by Subsection 63G-3-301(12), Section 63G-3-303, and Sections R15-4-5a and R15-4-5b.

Agriculture and Food

Plant Industry

No. 55857 (New Rule) R68-40: Medical Cannabis

Pharmacy

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/02/2024

No. 55858 (New Rule) R68-41: Home Delivery and Courier

Published: 11/01/2023 Effective: 01/02/2024

Commerce

Administration

No. 56172 (Amendment) R151-4: Department of Commerce Administrative Procedures Act Rule

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

Professional Licensing

No. 56209 (Repeal) R156-60: Mental Health Professional

Practice Act Rule Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/25/2024

No. 56210 (Amendment) R156-60a: Social Worker

Licensing Act Rule Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/25/2024

No. 56211 (Amendment) R156-60b: Marriage and Family

Therapist Licensing Act Rule Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/25/2024

No. 56216 (Amendment) R156-60c: Clinical Mental Health

Counselor Licensing Act Rule Published: 12/15/2023

Effective: 01/25/2024

No. 56217 (Amendment) R156-60d: Substance Use

Disorder Counselor Act Rule Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/25/2024

Cultural and Community Engagement

Arts and Museums, Museum Services

No. 56237 (Repeal) R452-100: Certified Local Museum

Designation

Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/24/2024

Education

Administration

No. 56191 (Amendment) R277-210: Utah Professional Practices Advisory Commission (UPPAC), Definitions

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56192 (Amendment) R277-211: Utah Professional Practices Advisory Commission (UPPAC) Rules of Procedure: Notification to Educators, Complaints and Final Disciplinary

Actions

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56193 (Amendment) R277-217: Educator Standards

and LEA Reporting Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56194 (Amendment) R277-477: Distributions of Funds from the Trust Distribution Account and Administration of the

School LAND Trust Program Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56195 (Amendment) R277-554: State Charter School

**Board Grants and Mentoring Program** 

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56196 (Amendment) R277-625: Mental Health

Screeners

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56197 (Amendment) R277-700: The Elementary and

Secondary School General Core

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56198 (Amendment) R277-704: Financial and Economic Literacy: Integration into Core Curriculum

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56199 (Amendment) R277-752: Special Education

Intensive Services Fund Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

**Environmental Quality** 

Waste Management and Radiation Control, Radiation No. 56174 (Amendment) R313-19-13: Exemptions

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/16/2024

No. 56175 (Amendment) R313-21-21: General Licenses--

Source Material Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/16/2024

No. 56176 (Amendment) R313-22-55: Conditions of Specific Licenses to Initially Transfer Source Material for Use

Under Section R313-21-21 Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/16/2024

Waste Management and Radiation Control, Waste

Management

No. 56178 (Amendment) R315-124: Procedures for

Decisionmaking Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/16/2024

No. 56180 (Amendment) R315-301: Solid Waste Authority,

Definitions, and General Requirements

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/16/2024

No. 56181 (Amendment) R315-302: Solid Waste Facility Location Standards, General Facility Requirements, and

Closure Requirements Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/16/2024 No. 56182 (Amendment) R315-304: Industrial Solid Waste

Landfill Requirements Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/16/2024

No. 56183 (Amendment) R315-306: Incinerator Standards

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/16/2024

No. 56179 (Amendment) R315-311: Permit Approval For Solid Waste Disposal, Waste Tire Storage, Energy Recovery,

And Incinerator Facilities Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/16/2024

No. 56186 (Amendment) R315-314: Facility Standards for

Piles Used for Storage and Treatment

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/16/2024

**Government Operations** 

**Records Committee** 

No. 55850 (Amendment) R35-1: State Records Committee

Appeal Hearing Procedures Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/29/2024

No. 55851 (Amendment) R35-2: Scheduling and Declining

Hearings

Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/29/2024

Governor

Criminal and Juvenile Justice (State Commission on) No. 56220 (Amendment) R356-6: Electronic Meetings

Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/25/2024

**Economic Opportunity** 

No. 56228 (Amendment) R357-3: Economic Development

Tax Increment Financing Rule Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/25/2024

No. 56205 (Amendment) R357-13: Procedures for the

Administration of the Hotel Impact Mitigation Fund

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/25/2024

Health and Human Services

Administration

No. 55994 (New Rule) R380-67: Code Blue Alert Protocols

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

No. 56011 (New Rule) R380-80: Provider Code of Conduct

and Client Rights Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024 Population Health, Environmental Health

No. 55954 (Amendment) R392-702: Cosmetology Facility

Sanitation

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/11/2024

Integrated Healthcare

No. 55906 (Amendment) R414-22: Administrative Sanction

Procedures and Regulations Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

No. 55964 (Amendment) R414-71: Early and Periodic

Screening, Diagnostic and Treatment Program

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

No. 55966 (Amendment) R414-302: Eligibility

Requirements

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

No. 55969 (Amendment) R414-307: Eligibility for Home

and Community-Based Services Waivers

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

Health Care Facility Licensing

No. 55959 (Amendment) R432-107: Specialty Hospital -

Cancer Treatment Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

No. 56018 (Amendment) R432-200: Small Health Care

Facility - Four to Sixteen Beds Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

Clinical Services, Primary Care and Rural Health No. 55910 (Amendment) R434-40: Utah Health Care

Workforce Financial Assistance Program

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/11/2024

Disease Control and Prevention, Medical Examiner

No. 56052 (Amendment) R448-20: Access to Medical

Examiner Reports Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 12/29/2023

Administration (Human Services)

No. 56010 (Repeal) R495-876: Provider Code of Conduct

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

No. 56009 (Repeal) R495-879: Parental Support for

Children in Care Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024 No. 55908 (Repeal) R495-880: Adoption Assistance

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/11/2024

Human Services Program Licensing

No. 56048 (Amendment) R501-14: Human Service

Program Background Screening

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

No. 56053 (Amendment) R501-19: Residential Treatment

**Programs** 

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

No. 55926 (Amendment) R501-21: Outpatient Treatment

Programs

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

No. 55927 (Amendment) R501-22: Residential Support

**Programs** 

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

Child and Family Services

No. 55905 (Amendment) R512-43: Adoption Assistance

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/11/2024

Recovery Services

No. 56187 (New Rule) R527-220: Parental Support for

Children in Care Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/22/2024

Insurance

Administration

No. 56200 (Amendment) R590-164: Electronic Data

Interchange Transactions Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56218 (Amendment) R590-171: Surplus Lines

Procedures Rule Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/24/2024

No. 55510 (Repeal and Reenact) R590-190: Unfair

Property, Liability and Title Claims Settlement Practices Rule

Published: 7/15/2023 Effective: 01/24/2024

No. 55510 (First Change in Proposed Rule) R590-190: Unfair Property, Liability and Title Claims Settlement Practices

Rule

Published: 10/15/2023 Effective: 01/24/2024

No. 55510 (Second Change in Proposed Rule) R590-190: Unfair Property, Liability and Title Claims Settlement Practices

Rule

Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/24/2024

No. 56219 (Amendment) R590-281: License Applications Submitted by Individuals Who Have a Criminal Conviction

Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/24/2024

Natural Resources

Outdoor Recreation

No. 56079 (New Rule) R650-201: Definitions

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56080 (New Rule) R650-202: Boating Advisory Council

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56081 (New Rule) R650-203: Waterway Marking

System

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56082 (New Rule) R650-204: Regulating Waterway

Markers

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56083 (New Rule) R650-205: Zoned Waters

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56084 (New Rule) R650-206: Carrying Passengers for

Hire

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56085 (New Rule) R650-208: Backing Plates

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56086 (New Rule) R650-209: Anchored and Beached

Vessels

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56087 (New Rule) R650-210: Change of Address

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56088 (New Rule) R650-211: Assigned Numbers

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56089 (New Rule) R650-212: Display of Yearly Registration Decals and Month of Expiration Decals

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024 No. 56090 (New Rule) R650-213: Dealer Numbers and

Registrations

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56091 (New Rule) R650-214: Temporary Registration

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56092 (New Rule) R650-215: Personal Flotation

Devices

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56093 (New Rule) R650-216: Navigation Lights

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56094 (New Rule) R650-217: Fire Extinguishers

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56095 (New Rule) R650-218: Carburetor Backfire

Flame Control

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56126 (New Rule) R650-219: Additional Safety

Equipment

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56096 (New Rule) R650-220: Racing Vessel

Exemptions

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56097 (New Rule) R650-221: Boat Liveries and Boat

Rental Companies Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56098 (New Rule) R650-222: Muffling Requirements

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56104 (New Rule) R650-223: Vessel Accident

Reporting

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56100 (New Rule) R650-224: Towed Devices

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56101 (New Rule) R650-226: Regattas and Races

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56102 (New Rule) R650-227: Swimming

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024 No. 56103 (New Rule) R650-228: Scuba Diving

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56108 (New Rule) R650-401: Off-Highway Vehicle and

Registration Stickers Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56109 (New Rule) R650-405: Off-Highway Implement

of Husbandry Sticker Fee Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56110 (New Rule) R650-410: Off-Highway Vehicle

Safety Equipment Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 56112 (New Rule) R650-412: Curriculum Standards for OHV Education Programs Offered by Non-Division Entities

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/09/2024

No. 55864 (New Rule) R650-413: Display of OHV License

Plate and Registration Decal Published: 101/15/2023 Effective: 01/08/2024

State Parks

No. 56132 (Repeal) R651-201: Definitions

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56133 (Repeal) R651-202: Boating Advisory Council

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56134 (Repeal) R651-203: Waterway Marking System

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56135 (Repeal) R651-204: Regulating Waterway

Markers

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56136 (Repeal) R651-205: Zoned Waters

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56137 (Repeal) R651-206: Carrying Passengers for

Hire

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56138 (Repeal) R651-207: Registration Fee

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024 No. 56139 (Repeal) R651-208: Backing Plates

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56140 (Repeal) R651-209: Anchored and Beached

Vessels

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56141 (Repeal) R651-210: Change of Address

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56142 (Repeal) R651-211: Assigned Numbers

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56143 (Repeal) R651-212: Display of Yearly Registration Decals and Month of Expiration Decals

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56144 (Repeal) R651-213: Dealer Numbers and

Registrations

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56145 (Repeal) R651-214: Temporary Registration

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56146 (Repeal) R651-215: Personal Flotation Devices

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56147 (Repeal) R651-216: Navigation Lights - Note: Figures 1 through 7 mentioned below are on file with the Utah

Division of Parks and Recreation

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56163 (Repeal) R651-217: Fire Extinguishers

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56148 (Repeal) R651-218: Carburetor Backfire Flame

Contro

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56149 (Repeal) R651-219: Additional Safety

Equipment

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56150 (Repeal) R651-220: Registration and

Numbering Exemptions Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56151 (Repeal) R651-221: Boat Liveries - Boat Rental

Companies

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56152 (Repeal) R651-222: Muffling Requirements

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56153 (Repeal) R651-223: Vessel Accident Reporting

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56154 (Repeal) R651-224: Towed Devices

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56155 (Repeal) R651-226: Regattas and Races

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56157 (Repeal) R651-401: Off-Highway Vehicle and

Registration Stickers Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56158 (Repeal) R651-405: Off-Highway Implement of

Husbandry Sticker Fee Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56159 (Repeal) R651-406: Off-Highway Vehicle

Registration Fees Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56160 (Repeal) R651-409: Minimum Amounts of Liability Insurance Coverage for an Organized Practice or

Sanctioned Race Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56161 (Repeal) R651-410: Off-Highway Vehicle Safety

Equipment

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56162 (Repeal) R651-412: Curriculum Standards for OHV Education Programs Offered by Non-Division Entities

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56189 (Repeal) R651-801: Swimming Prohibited

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024

No. 56190 (Repeal) R651-802: Scuba Diving

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/10/2024 Water Resources

No. 55842 (New Rule) R653-12: 2023 Grant Money for

Wasatch Front Aqueduct Resilience Projects

Published: 11/01/2023 Effective: 01/08/2024

Public Service Commission

Administration

No. 55757 (Amendment) R746-8-301: Calculation and

Application of UUSF Surcharge

Published: 10/15/2023 Effective: 12/29/2023

School and Institutional Trust Lands

Administration

No. 56114 (Repeal and Reenact) R850-70: Sales of Forest

Products From Trust Lands Administration Lands

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/01/2024

No. 56115 (New Rule) R850-75: Sale of Plants and

Wildland Seed

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/01/2024

**Transportation** 

Administration

No. 56202 (Amendment) R907-80: Sale or Exchange

Involving a Large Public Transit District

Published: 12/01/2023 Effective: 01/12/2024

**Motor Carrier** 

No. 56224 (Amendment) R909-19: Safety Regulations for

Tow Truck Operations - Tow Truck Requirements for

Equipment, Operation, and Certification

Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/23/2024

Operations, Maintenance

No. 56225 (Repeal and Reenact) R918-4: Using Volunteer Groups and Third-Party Contractors for the Adopt-a-Highway

and Sponsor-a-Highway Litter Pickup Programs

Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/23/2024

<u>Transportation Commission</u>

Administration

No. 56222 (Amendment) R940-6: Prioritization of New

**Transportation Capacity Projects** 

Published: 12/15/2023 Effective: 01/23/2024

Workforce Services

Administration

No. 56034 (New Rule) R982-111: Adoption Tax Credit

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/02/2024

No. 56033 (New Rule) R982-302: Intergenerational Poverty Solution, Education Saving Incentive Program

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/02/2024 **Homeless Services** 

No. 56031 (Amendment) R988-400: Homeless Shelter

Cities Mitigation Restricted Account

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/02/2024

No. 56032 (Amendment) R988-500: Overflow Plan

Requirements

Published: 11/15/2023 Effective: 01/02/2024

**End of the Notices of Rule Effective Dates Section**